Minutes of Kettleburgh Parish Council Meeting held on Thursday 29 November 2007
	Present: Cllrs J Bater, T Chase, R Durbin, P Garland, D Harris, T Jessop (chair), V Neilson.

The Parish Clerk was in attendance.  One parishioner was present.  

The Meeting began at 7:15pm in Open Session.  

The Chairman welcomed the public and asked for any matters to be brought forward.

Cllr Durbin reported his recent telephone conversation with Mr C Glason.  Along with other Councillors, he had received a letter from Mr Glason asking whether he would reconsider his decision to oppose the reregistering of a small portion of the Village Green.  Cllr Durbin’s personal reply to the letter elicited a phone call from Mr Glason, during which background material to the Land Registry claim was reiterated.   The Clerk has now received acknowledgement from Land Registry of the Parish Council’s objection to Mr Glason’s claim.  If the matter is to be pursued, the next stage will be to decide whether to agree to negotiate a settlement of the dispute.  

Open session was closed and the meeting began.


	1. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:  There were none.
2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE: Cllr. G Weeks.
3. PLANNING APPLICATION: 
c07/2127 Kettleburgh Lodge Bungalows: Erection of one dwelling (existing to be demolished).         The Chairman referred to information provided by Councillors and to planning guidance from SCDC.  Those Councillors who had made a site visit were able to comment on the location and surroundings of the bungalows to be demolished:  a footpath runs through the garden adjacent to the site and it is believed that a colony of bats resides in the roof.  Whilst there was approval of the design and the materials to be used, there was a general concern about the proposed increased footprint. However the application was supported, with the aforementioned concerns noted. 
4. DISCUSSION ON BUDGET PROPOSAL

Referring to the proposals set before the meeting on 14 November, the Chairman suggested that the amounts should remain as stated, with a view to considering other projects at a future date.  In the ensuing discussion, the following points were agreed: 

a) The forecast for this year’s planned expenditure was accurate, but there will be a small ‘windfall’ since some budgeted costs have not arisen (Parish Plan, election, the Pound).

b) Our proposed level of spending for 2008-09 shows an increase over the present year of 40%, due to the introduction of ‘Councillor responsibility’ items.

c) Councillor responsibilities should be individually stated with an added allocation for trees.

d) Donations should be deleted from the budget, as this was not felt to be the role of the Parish Council.

e) With additional housing in the village, we have the opportunity to make a small increase in the precept without raising the individual levy. 

The Clerk will restate the figures for agreement of the precept in January.

5. QUESTIONS TO CHAIRMAN: 

a) Cllr Chase presented the plan for this year’s tree allocation from SCDC.  Hedging and a new spinney are to be planted alongside FP 11, to the North of Church Farm.  The Parish share of the cost will be £240.   Although this amount has not been budgeted for, the cost could be met from our reserves.  The matter will be discussed as an agenda item at the next meeting.

b) The Chairman was unable to attend the recent licensing service for the new priest for Kettleburgh, the Rev. Robin Alderson.  It was agreed that the Clerk will write to him with an invitation to meet Councillors at a future Parish Council meeting.

c) The Clerk handed out welcome booklets and newsletters which included reply slips for the collation of Emergency Planning information, for distribution to all house in the village.  

6.  DATE OF NEXT MEETING:  
 Wednesday 16 January 2008 at 7:15p.m.   Agenda items by 21 December please

7.  The meeting closed at 8:30 p.m
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